
HB 1382 Opposition Testimony 

I am strongly opposed to any increase of fees for electric vehicle owners. I already pay a 

disproportionately large fee compared to gas-powered cars. My car, which is an older model, is a car I 

choose not to take on the highway, due to limited range and inadequate charging network in North 

Dakota. I shouldn’t be paying a dime for highway maintenance for use of this vehicle.  (I do, however, pay 

highway maintenance through my husband’s vehicle which is not an EV.) 

 

 

 


